
Division of Hematology-Oncology,  

Department of Pediatrics,  

Faculty of Medicine, Ramathibodi Hosptial,  

Mahidol University, 

     270 Rama VI Road, Bangkok 10400, Thailand  

Tel: +66 2 201 1749  Fax: +66 2 201 1748 

Email: nongnuch.sir@mahidol.ac.th 

 

March 24, 2022 

 

Dear all colleagues,  

 

Hemostasis Working Group (HWG), a section of the Pediatric/Neonatal Hemostasis Thrombosis Subcommittee, 
focuses on acquired bleeding disorders in neonates and children. The HWG has developed many research projects, 
and one of them is "Recent Update on Epidemiology, Diagnosis, and Management Guidelines of Vitamin K 
Deficiency Bleeding (VKDB)", with the main objectives to update information and knowledge on epidemiology and 
to provide guidelines for prophylaxis and management of VKDB. 

 

The HWG has created a survey questionnaire on various aspects of VKDB to determine the magnitude of VKDB 
problems. Your participation in answering the questionnaire will help us understand the problems on, especially, 
treatment and prophylaxis. The questionnaire will take about 5 minutes. 

 

Thank you for your kind consideration and being part of this important research. Your contribution in answering the 
questionnaire is greatly appreciated. 

 

Below is the link to the survey. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

 

 

Nongnuch Sirachainan, MD 

Co-chair, Pediatric/Neonatal Hemostasis/Thrombosis Subcommittee 

 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/VKDB-survey 
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Take this survey powered by surveymonkey.com. Create your own 

surveys for free. 
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